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Practice News

Primary Care Networks

The NHS Long Term Plan includes a vision of bringing general practices together to work at scale. It is envisioned that this will improve the ability to recruit and retain staff, to help manage financial pressures, to provide a wider range of services to patients and also to integrate more easily with the wider health and care system.

Practices have therefore been asked to join a Primary Care Network. Primary Care Networks should be small enough to provide the personal care valued by both patients and healthcare professionals, but large enough to have impact and economies of scale.
In July 2019, Tanfield View Medical Group joined with our neighbouring practices to form a Derwentside Primary Care Network and we look forward to what opportunities this may provide in the future.

Practice Refurbishment
We have continued to improve our practice premises and have now installed automated doors to improve access for our patients with mobility issues. We hope you like the improvements. 
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Better Health at Work Award
The practice is continuing to work towards achieving the Better Health at Work Award, which aims to promote healthy lifestyles for our employees.
In March, the practice team took on the challenge to ‘Walk over Cancer’, with staff committing to take at least 10,000 steps per day throughout March. The staff improved their physical fitness by walking a total of 6,163,817 steps, the equivalent of walking from Stanley to Boston, USA. In doing so, they raised an incredible £748.20 for Cancer Research.  

In May, the practice admin team took part in a teambuilding and fitness focused sessions with Crossfit FCF aimed at improving team morale, healthy living and mental well-being.
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Our next steps will be looking at stress and mental health well-being. 

Social Media
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We are very keen to engage with our patients, and continue to look at ways to improve communications and share our developments. In addition, to our facebook page, we now also have an Instagram page. Therefore please follow us at #tanfieldviewmedical. 


Changes to Ordering Repeat Medication
From 2nd September, Pharmacies will longer be able to order repeat medication on behalf of patients and all requests will need to be made directly with the practice. 
We offer an online ordering system, which is widely popular with our patients. If you are not registered to use this service, and would like further information, please contact reception. 
You can continue to request medication using the tear off part of your repeat prescription, if this is preferred. 
For more information on how this may affect you or those you care for, please visit: www.nhs.uk/using-the-nhs/nhs-services/gps/gp-online-services 
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NHSmymedicines 

Investing in Children Award
We are very proud to announce that the practice has achieved the Investing in Children Membership Award. 
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Investing in Children is a UK initiative that promotes the human rights of children and young people. The scheme recognises and celebrates examples of imaginative and inclusive practice with children and young people. 
Organisations applying for the award have to demonstrate dialogue with young people, which leads to change.  Children and young people have to provide the evidence for the organisation and endorse the membership report because it is a children’s and young people’s award.  
There are currently only 500 members across the UK and Ireland 

 

The Hangout 
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The ‘Hangout’ is a new initiative provided by Durham County Council, Durham Police and REEVO coaching, offering free outdoor activities for young people aged 11-16yrs. 

The sessions are provided every Wednesday and Saturday evening from 5.30pm – 8pm from the practice car park. 
Just turn up on the night to register and participate. 

Patient Feedback

We really value both positive and negative feedback from our patients. This allows us to celebrate success and build on things that work well, as well as identifying areas in which we need to improve.

We now have a suggestion box located in the waiting room and would invite all of our patients to let us know what we do well and what we need to improve. We will let you know how we have responded to your feedback with posters stating ‘You said….We did….’

We have also commenced our annual patient survey and the results will be distributed shortly. 


